
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Newsletter No. 38 – 14 July 2017 
 

Thank you very much to everyone involved in the Summer Concert on Monday 10 July 2017.  

This was a fantastic celebration of the multitalented pupils in our school and sincere thanks 

go to  

Mrs Colclough and her whole team of teachers and support staff for all their work with them 

throughout the year and for making this such a superb concert.  

Our thanks also go to our partner primary schools and our congratulations to the pupils from 

those schools who took part in the first half of the concert.  Their performances were 

outstanding and bode well for the future musical life of our school when they join us. 

Thank you to the audience for coming along to support us once again.  The concert brings to 

an end a very busy year for the Performing Arts Department and the quality of the 

performance the other night just displayed, once again, the vast array of talents on display in 

our school. 

Thank you also to Mr Finch, the PE Department and our Guest of Honour, Helen Clitheroe, 

for an excellent Sports Presentation Evening on Tuesday 11 July 2017.  Congratulations to 

all pupils who have contributed to the sporting life of the school this year.  There have been 

some fantastic performances both on an individual and team basis and it is clear that the 

talents of our pupils are vast and wide.  Congratulations to everyone concerned. 

Lost Property Display 

Again, we have a huge amount of lost property.  There will be two displays of property in the 

Senior Dining Room.  These displays will take place from 3.15 – 4.00 p.m. on Monday 17 

July and Tuesday 18 July 2017.  Any unclaimed property will be donated, as usual, to a local 

Hospice. 

8th Penwortham St Teresa’s Scout Group 

Congratulations to Harry Sale, Milly Corbishley, Will Gaughan and Will Cooper who were 

members of the 8th Penwortham St Teresa’s Scout Group who recently won the most 

prestigious Scout Competition in the North West of England, The Lord Derby. 

PTFA Summer Raffle 

1st Prize – Caitlin Hall (£50), 2nd Prize – Lesley Hull (£25), 3rd Prize – Jeremy Pardon (Wine 

& Chocolates. 

 

 



200 Club Membership 

Many thanks to the members of the 200 Club who raised £600 during the 2016/2017 year.  

Renewal forms and invitations for new members will be sent out during September 2017. 

Duke of Edinburgh 

We have had a record number of applications from current Year 9 pupils to begin the Duke 

of Edinburgh Bronze Awards Scheme in September.  A decision will be made in September 

as to whether we will be running one or two groups.  Pupils will all be informed in the new 

school year and this will be dependent on us training up more staff to be able to take part in 

the weekend activities.  Further information will follow in the new school year. 

2017 British Gymnastics Championships 

Freya Abrams of 9C is competing at the 2107 British Gymnastics Championships at the 

Echo Arena.  She competes at F.I.G Level in Aerobic Gymnastics and is currently ranked 

10th in the country.  She will be competing on 27 and 28 July if anyone would like to show 

their support for Freya. 

Collective Worship 

Our Collective Worship theme next week is LOOKING TO THE FUTURE.  Please see the 

Worship & Prayer section of the school website for next week's prayer sheet. 

Lunchtime Farewell Mass 

On Friday staff and pupils gathered in the Arts Theatre at lunchtime to join Fr. Philip in 

celebrating the final lunchtime Mass of the school year.  We gave thanks in particular for the 

members of staff who are leaving and retiring this year, and their service to our school.  

Lourdes Pilgrimage 

On Thursday of next week the Archdiocese of Liverpool pilgrimage leaves for Lourdes, 

France. Every year around 500 young people travel to the famous Marian shrine from all 

over our Archdiocese to serve the sick and assisted pilgrims, to deepen their own spirituality, 

and to enjoy time with friends old and new.  This year we have 3 members of staff and many 

past pupils on the pilgrimage.  You can join the pilgrimage from your own home by watching 

the Lourdes webcam: https://www.lourdes-france.org/en/tv-lourdes  Please keep the 

pilgrimage in your prayers throughout the week. 

 

Weekend Mass times in our local parishes 

 

Saturday 

17:00   St Oswald’s, Longton 

17:35   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

18:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

  

 

https://www.lourdes-france.org/en/tv-lourdes


Sunday  

08:30   St Mary Madgalen’s, Penwortham (Latin Mass) 

08:30   St Oswald’s, Longton 

09:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

11:00   St Mary Magdalen’s, Penwortham 

16:30   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

 

School Meals 

Menus for the week commencing Monday 17 July 2017.  Salads £1.75 – £2.50, Potatoes 

65p, Baked Beans 65p. 

 

Monday: Beef Bolognaise Sauce served with Pasta & Crusty Bread £1.95.  Vegetarian 

(Quorn) Bolognaise served with Crusty Bread £1.95.  Oven Baked Breaded 

Chicken Fillet in a Bap served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Sardines £1.75. 

Tuesday: Breaded Fish Goujons & Lemon Mayo Dip served with Wedges & Vegetables 

£1.95. Chicken & Pepperoni Pasta served with Vegetables £1.95.  Loaded 

Jacket Potatoes served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Feta Cheese & Olives £1.75. 

Wednesday: Chicken Curry served with Rice & Naan Bread £1.95p.  Vegetarian Quiche 

served with Salad £1.70.  Breaded Chicken Breast Wrap served with Salad 

£1.70. 

Salad: Prawn & Melon £2.50. 

Thursday: Roast Chicken Portion served with Chips & Vegetables £1.95.  Cheese Pasty 

with Vegetables £1.55.  Meat & Potato Pie, Gravy, Chips and Vegetables 

£1.95. 

CHIPS 73p (May only be purchased with another product). 

Salad: Chicken £1.75. 

Friday: HALF DAY TODAY 

 

HAVE A FANTASTIC SUMMER HOLIDAY! 

 

Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 

Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 

requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 

 



(All items are subject to availability) 

 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 

  

IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 

TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 

TRACES OF NUTS. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 

 

 

 


